Minister Györkös Žnidar: Migrants are well looked after

Interior Minister Vesna Györkös Žnidar visited the reception centre in Brežice today. Together with Marjan Fank, Director General of the Police, and Janez Ogulin, Director of Novo mesto Police Directorate, the Minister had a look at the facilities where migrants are being registered. She also met with police officers of the Crisis Management Team of the Novo mesto Police Directorate.      
The minister commended the police for excellent work and said refugees are well taken care of at the reception centre. "I am very pleased with what I saw on the ground," stressed the minister.   

 
The minister pointed out that migrant figures were not decreasing and that it was not expected that the pressure would subside, which is why the police remain on high alert. She also voiced her expectations that Croatia, as an EU member state, would start to comply with the obligations, thus helping Slovenia to avoid an uncontrollable situation.  

